
Saranac  Com m unit y  Sc hoo l 
 

Board of Education Agenda 
Regular Meeting 

September 4, 2014 
7:00 PM 

Library, Saranac Jr/Sr high School 
 

1. Call to Order________________  

2. Pledge of Allegiance  

3. Approval of Minutes 2 

4. Additions & Deletions  

5. Comments from Guests  

6. Student Report  

7. Administrator's Update  

8. Reports/Presentations  

a. Accept Gifts 4 

b. Staffing Update  

1) Math Teacher 6 

2) Social Studies Teacher 10 

3) Music Teacher 14 

c. Out-of-State Field Trips 15 

d. Track Update 16 

e. Staff Welcome Back 17 

f. Technology Update 24 

g. District Curriculum Goals 25 

h. Student Count 27 

9. Comments from Guests  

10. Superintendent Report  

11. Board Requests/Reports  

12. Communications  

13. Closed Session for Negotiations Planning  

14. Other  

15. Adjournment_____________  

 



Saranac Community Schools 

Board of Education 

Meeting #4 

 

The regular meeting of the Saranac Community Schools Board of Education was held on 

Thursday, August 21, 2014 in the Library, Saranac Jr/Sr High School, 150 Pleasant 

Street, Saranac, MI. 

 

Board President, Steve LaWarre called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Present:  Coulson, Denny, Doll, Hawkins, Lauer, LaWarre and Tutak-Hill. 

 

Connie Hamilton led in the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Minutes from regular meeting #3, dated August 14, 2014 were approved as written. 

 

ADDITIONS & DELETIONS:  Superintendent, Maury Geiger would like to delete 

Closed Session for Negotiations Planning from the agenda. 

 

COMMENTS FROM GUESTS:  None 

 

PAY BILLS:  Motion by Lauer, supported by Coulson and unanimously approved that 

the Saranac Board of Education authorize the payment of July/August bills from General 

Fund totaling $579,820.56. 

 

BOARD POLICY REVIEW:  The board reviewed the following policies.  These will be 

brought back for approval in September. 

 

Policy 4040:  Safety  

Policy 5175:  Criminal History Check  

Policy 6001:  Goals and Objectives  

Policy 7050:  Curriculum Development  

Policy 7880:  Flag Display (New Title) – United States Flag and Pledge of Allegiance  

Policy 8350:  Student Suspension and Expulsion  

 

COMMENTS FROM GUESTS:  The board received public comment. 

 

SUPERINTENDENT REPORT:  Superintendent Geiger reported we have the latest 

Focal Point published.  There will be a booth at Saranac Bridge Fest this weekend, and 

the Annual Education Report has been updated and is published on our website.  Mr. 

Geiger went over the current student count, there was much discussion on adding another 

1
st
 grade classroom, and it was the consensus of the board to go ahead and post for 

another teacher.  The “Back the Track” timeline has changed, with bids due on 

September 4.  They are over half-way to the goal of raising funds; the board is willing to 

help with the funding, but would like a budget update first. 
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BOARD REQUESTS/REPORTS:  None 

 

COMMUNICATIONS:  None 

 

APPROVE EXECUTIVE SESSION MINUTES:  The Executive Session minutes dated 

August 14, 2014 were approved as written.      

 

OTHER:  None 

 

There being no further business to come before the Board at this time, and no objection, 

the meeting adjourned at 7:51 p.m. 

 

     Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

     Roy Hawkins 

     Secretary        
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35849526 

 
 
TO:  Board of Education 
 
FROM:  Maury Geiger, Superintendent 
 
SUBJECT:  Accept Gifts 
 
POLICY:  9350  Public Gifts and Bequests 
 

 

These are the gifts received in late July & August.   
 

      

Mr. & Mrs. Eric Jorgensen Donation for "Back the Track"  $         500.00  

Mr. Aaron J. Kroemer, DDS Donation for "Back the Track"  $         500.00  

Mr. T.J. Mitchell Donation for "Back the Track"  $         100.00  

Lake Funeral Homes Donation for "Back the Track"  $      1,000.00  

Mrs. Donna Atkins Donation for "Back the Track"  $           50.00  

Dependable LP Gas Co. Donation for "Back the Track"  $         200.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Ed Truswell Donation for "Back the Track"  $           50.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Barry Jackson Donation for "Back the Track"  $         100.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Clifford Jackson Donation for "Back the Track"  $         100.00  

Mrs. Evelyn Jackson Donation for "Back the Track"  $         100.00  

Caledonia Farmers Elevator Donation for "Back the Track"  $         200.00  

Builders Exchange of Lansing Donation for "Back the Track"  $         200.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Ojar Smits Donation for "Back the Track"  $           50.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Cahoon Donation for "Back the Track"  $         500.00  

Mr. Virgil Biggs - H.D. Vest Financial Serv. Donation for "Back the Track"  $      1,000.00  

Mrs. Barb Sparks Donation for "Back the Track"  $         100.00  

Grand River Veterinary Hospital Donation for "Back the Track"  $         500.00  

MITA Donation for "Back the Track"  $         200.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Dean Hyde Donation for "Back the Track"  $         100.00  

Sons of the American Legion Donation for "Back the Track"  $      1,000.00  

Mr. & Mrs. James McCarty Donation for "Back the Track"  $           50.00  

Ms. Tamara Cantu Donation for "Back the Track"  $         200.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Peter Lambrecht Donation for "Back the Track"  $         100.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Mike Mason Donation for "Back the Track"  $         500.00  

Mr. & Mrs. W David Moore Donation for "Back the Track"  $         250.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Karl Klynstra Donation for "Back the Track"  $      2,500.00  

Mr. & Mrs. James Wackerlin Donation for "Back the Track"  $      2,500.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Richard Geiger Donation for "Back the Track"  $         100.00  

Nimble Needles Donation for "Back the Track"  $           50.00  

Shear Styles Salon Donation for "Back the Track"  $         100.00  

MC Sports Donation for "Back the Track" - Gift Card  $           50.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Joe Rasmus Donation for "Back the Track"  $         100.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Walt Powel Donation for "Back the Track"  $         400.00  

Mr. Kevin Cole Donation for "Back the Track"  $           50.00  

Mrs. Joyce Ballard Donation for "Back the Track"  $      1,000.00  

Mr. & Mrs. George Rust Donation for "Back the Track"  $           50.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Donald Leslie Donation for "Back the Track"  $         100.00  

Edmondson, Rouse & Schmid, PC Donation for "Back the Track"  $           50.00  
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35849526 

Raymond James Donation for "Back the Track"  $      1,000.00  

Overbeck Construction Donation for "Back the Track"  $      1,000.00  

BHT&D, P.C. Donation for "Back the Track"  $         200.00  

Adam & Sarah Doll Donation for "Back the Track"  $           50.00  

Mr. William Eckstrom Donation for "Back the Track"  $         100.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Brett Risner Donation for "Back the Track"  $         100.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Darold Simpson Donation for "Back the Track"  $         300.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Jason Smith Donation for "Back the Track"  $           75.00  

Saranac Community Association Donation for "Back the Track"  $      1,000.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Grody Donation for "Back the Track"  $           50.00  

Mr. Michael Wojcik Donation for "Back the Track"  $         100.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Clarence Renwick Donation for "Back the Track"  $           50.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Kyle Tribbett Donation for "Back the Track"  $           65.00  

Mrs. Julie Miller Donation for "Back the Track"  $           50.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Doug McPherson Donation for "Back the Track"  $           30.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Dan Hale Donation for "Back the Track"  $         100.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Glenn Fountain Donation for "Back the Track"  $           50.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Chris Coulson Donation for "Back the Track"  $         500.00  

Mr. & Mrs. R. James Wackerlin Donation for "Back the Track"  $           25.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Karl Klynstra Donation for "Back the Track"  $           50.00  

Carhart Products Donation for "Back the Track"  $         100.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Larry Burton Donation for "Back the Track"  $           25.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Talcott Donation for "Back the Track"  $      1,000.00  

Trent Buck, Bill's Barber Shop Donation for "Back the Track"  $           35.00  

Kristina & Jill Hoople Donation for "Back the Track"  $           50.00  

Quality Hardwoods - Luke Brogger Donation for "Back the Track"  $      1,000.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Chris Van Spronsen Donation for "Back the Track"  $         100.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Houtteman Donation for "Back the Track"  $           30.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Lee Jones & Families Donation for "Back the Track"  $         400.00  

Mr. & Mrs. Ed Vance Donation for "Back the Track"  $         500.00  

Deer Run Golf Club Donation for "Back the Track"- Golf Certificate  $                 -    

Dan's Bike Shop Donation for "Back the Track"-Bicycle Gift Set  $                 -    

Joe's Place Donation for "Back the Track"-Certificate  $           20.00  

Viki's Pasty Shop Donation for "Back the Track"-2 Free Pasty Certificates  $                  -    

Germaine's Donation for "Back the Track"-Buy 1 get one free meal  $                  -    

Arrowhead Golf Course Donation for "Back the Track"-Golf Certificate  $                  -    

Blundy & Hoppes Donation for "Back the Track" - Free Oil Change  $                  -    

Ionia County YMCA Donation for "Back the Track"-Free Swim Lessons  $                  -    

      

      

Total This Month    $    22,855.00  

Total Gifts for 2014-2015 Including This Month  $    34,675.00  
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35853522 

TO:  Board of Education 
 
FROM:  Maury Geiger, Superintendent 
 
SUBJECT:   Jr/Sr High Math Teacher 
 
 
Beth Simpson led an interview team of the junior senior high school Math department 
consisting of Steve Tompkins, Brien Simpson, and Nancy Helminski and interviewed two 
candidates. The team recommends Kathryn (Katie) Rottier for the Mathematics position. 
Katie has prior experience in Saranac in a pre-teaching math assignment with Mrs. 
Helminski, and has two years of teaching experience at the secondary level. 
 
I also had the opportunity to meet with Katie and I support the committee’s recommendation. 
Due to the timeliness of the posting, and the need for us to have a qualified teacher ready for 
our students on the first day of school, I have assigned Katie to the mathematical position as 
a substitute teacher pending board approval. I would request that the board waive past 
practice and approve hiring Katie Rottier for the secondary mathematics position. 
 
 
Suggested Resolution 
 
I move that the Saranac Board of Education hire Kathryn (Katie) Rottier as the Jr/Sr High 
School Math teacher upon a clear criminal history as presented. 
 
Motion by _____________________ Supported by _______________________ 
 
Discussion:  Yes______________________ No________________________ 
 
Approved/Denied:  Yes _________________________   No ________________ 
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35853503 

TO:  Board of Education 
 
FROM:  Maury Geiger, Superintendent 
 
SUBJECT:   Jr/Sr High Social Studies Teacher 
 
 
Josh Leader led an interview team of the junior senior high school Social Studies department 
consisting of Glenn Fountain and Steve Miles interviewed three candidates. The team 
recommends James McRae for the Social Studies position.  
 
I also had the opportunity to meet with James and I support the committee’s 
recommendation. Due to the timeliness of the posting, and the need for us to have a 
qualified teacher ready for our students on the first day of school, I have assigned James to 
the Social Studies position as a substitute teacher pending board approval. I would request 
that the board waive past practice and approve hiring James McRae for the secondary Social 
Studies position. 
 
Suggested Resolution 
 
I move that the Saranac Board of Education hire James McRae as the Jr/Sr High School 
Social Studies teacher upon a clear criminal history check as presented. 
 
Motion by _____________________ Supported by _______________________ 
 
Discussion:  Yes______________________ No________________________ 
 
Approved/Denied:  Yes _________________________   No ________________ 
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35854248 

TO:  Board of Education 
 
FROM:  Maury Geiger, Superintendent 
 
SUBJECT:   Hire Music Teacher 
 
An interview team consisting of Connie Hamilton, Jason Smith & Matt Stauffer interviewed 
five candidates and will be bringing a recommendation to the board on Thursday. 
 
 
 
 
 
Suggested Resolution 
 
I move that the Saranac Board of Education hire __________________as the Elementary 
School Music Teacher upon a clear criminal history check as presented. 
 
Motion by _____________________ Supported by _______________________ 
 
Discussion:  Yes______________________ No________________________ 
 
Approved/Denied:  Yes _________________________   No ________________ 
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35854037 

TO:  Board of Education 
 
FROM:  Maury Geiger, Superintendent 
 
SUBJECT:   Out-Of-State Field Trip 
 
POLICY:  7490  Field Trips and Excursions 
 
 
We have received three requests for Out-of-State field trips for October, and next spring & 
summer – the information regarding the trips are attached.  I will ask for approval at the 
September 18 meeting. 
 
 

 FFA National Convention – Louisville, KY – October 29-November 1, 2014 – 
Information will be presented at the meeting. 

 8
th

 Grade Reward Trip – Cedar Point – May 29, 2015 

 8
th

 Grade Trip – Washington D.C. & Gettysburg– June 8-13, 2015 
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35853948 

TO:  Board of Education 
 
FROM:  Maury Geiger, Superintendent 
 
SUBJECT:   Track Update 
 
 
The “Back the Track” participated in the BridgeFest parade and also had a booth downtown. 
We continue to accept many donations and pledges from families, businesses and 
community members. At this point, we have received over $27,000.00 in donations, and 
$25,000.00 in pledges for a total of $52,000.00. Many thanks to our community for their 
support, and I will have the most recent information at our meeting. 
 
The Request for Bid (RFB) for the track was due Tuesday, September 2

nd
, 2014. An 

interview committee consisting of Karl Klynstra, community member, Josh Leader, Athletic 
Director, Roy Hawkins, Board Member, and Maury Geiger, Superintendent, will be 
scheduling interviews for the two organizations that submitted bids this Thursday, September 
4

th
, 2014, with the intent of being able to bring a recommendation to the board meeting 

Thursday evening.  
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35853940 

TO:  Board of Education 
 
FROM:  Maury Geiger, Superintendent 
 
SUBJECT:   Staff Welcome Back 
 
 
The staff welcome back to school was last Monday, August 25

th
, and was an opportunity to 

introduce new staff and review our accomplishments and thank you’s as we start another 
successful year at Saranac Community Schools. I will be presenting the Back to School 
PowerPoint presentation that was shared with all staff at our opening last week regarding our 
goals in the areas of curriculum, instruction, and promoting and serving our school and 
community. 
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MISSION STATEMENT

Saranac Community School District,
through its strong community support and involvement

will provide an education for all students
which enables them to become 

contributing productive members of society.

“Preparing Youth Today For Tomorrow!”
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ØAcademic performance incentive for increase 
in MEAP math & reading scores
ØMME scores above the state averages in ALL 
core areas
ØK-12 math curriculum aligned with CCSS and 
available on-line
ØMeeting the needs of ALL students!
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Ø 100% Highly Qualified Staff
Ø K-12 interventions 

Title 1, ICT, IC, Core Support, AP classes
Ø Professional Learning Communities (PLC’s)
Ø NOT a Focus school
Ø Mobile technology labs
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Ø MHSAA positive sportsmanship recognition
Ø Duane Patrick Memorial Garden
Ø The Saranac Promise
Ø Back the Track
Ø Wellness Committee
Ø Ionia County Literacy Council
Ø Headlee Override on November ballot
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Our Children…
Our Future…

Depends on you!

Have a great year!
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35854242 

TO:  Board of Education 
 
FROM:  Maury Geiger, Superintendent 
 
SUBJECT:   Technology Update 
 
 
Technology Director, John Milewski will be updating the board on technology throughout the 
district. 
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35854239 

TO:  Board of Education 
 
FROM:  Maury Geiger, Superintendent 
 
SUBJECT:   District Curriculum Goals 
 
 
I’ve included specific curriculum goals that have been developed with the administrative team 
based on the board directive of having the Superintendent set measurable goals in the areas 
of reading, writing, and mathematics in at least two grade levels. 
 
These goals will be a part of the superintendent evaluation to be completed this fall, and part 
of the administrative evaluations that will be completed this school year. 
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Saranac Community Schools 
Maury Geiger, Superintendent 

88 Pleasant Street 

Saranac, Michigan  48881                    www.saranac.k12.mi.us 

 
Telephone 616-642-1400 

Fax 616-642-1405 

Saranac Community Schools 
Student Growth Goals – Fall 2014 

Reading 
 All 1st grade students will show growth in reading using the Observation 

survey as an assessment tool during the time period of September 2nd, 2014 
to February 28th, 2015. 

 All 6th grade students will show growth in reading levels using STAR as an 
assessment tool during the time period of September 2nd, thru November 
14th, 2014. 

 All 7th and 8th grade students will show growth in reading levels using STAR 
as an assessment tool during the time period of September 2nd, thru 
November 14th, 2014. 

 

Writing 
 All 4th grade students will show growth in writing performance using the 

Thinking Maps Writing Rubrics as an assessment tool during the time 
period of September 2nd, thru November 14th, 2014. 

 All 7th and 8th grade students will show growth in writing performance using 
the Thinking Maps Writing Rubrics as an assessment tool during the time 
period of September 2nd, thru November 14th, 2014. 

 

Math  
 All 2nd grade students will show growth in Common Core State Standards 

(CCSS) for math based on common local assessments during the time 
period of September 2nd, thru November 14th, 2014.  

 All 7th and 8th grade students will show growth in math using pre-and post- 
tests based on math standards taught during the time period of September 
2nd, thru November 14th, 2014. 

 
Saranac Elementary School    Saranac Junior Senior High School 
Connie Hamilton, Co-Principal, Curriculum Director  Beth Simpson, Co-Principal, Special Educ. Director 
Jason Smith, Co-Principal, Transportation Director  Josh Leader, Co-Principal, Athletic Director 
Phone 616.642.1200     Phone  616.642.1100 
Fax      616.642.1205     Fax       616.642.1105   

Preparing youth today for tomorrow… 
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35854230 

TO:  Board of Education 
 
FROM:  Maury Geiger, Superintendent 
 
SUBJECT:   Student Count Update 
 
 
We will bring the most up-to-date student numbers and class sizes to the meeting on 
Thursday. 
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